Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Meeting Minutes

August 25, 2009

9:00 AM

Members Present: Maxine Kinhart, Jeff Nutting, Susan Speers, Bob Gagnon, also, Mark Cerel
Newly appointed member, Bob Gagnon was present and sworn in by the Town Clerk.

Discussion of 113 Brandywine Road.
Maxine advised members present that qualified buyers have been identified for 113 Brandywine Village and that they have received pre-qualification from a bank and are now ready to sign a purchase and sale agreement.  
Move to authorize the selling of 113 Brandywine Road to William S. Robinson and Christine Robinson and to accept and sign the Town of Franklin Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund Authorization to Sell Residential Property at 113 Brandywine Road prepared by Attorney Cerel – Speers.  Second by Kinhart.  
Vote: 
4 – 0 - 3

Susan Speers
-
yes


Robert Gagnon -
yes


Maxine Kinhart -
yes


Jeff Nutting -

yes


Sandra Bouchard - Absent  

Chris Vericker – Absent

Judy Pfeffer – Absent

Setting up Administration Expense Account:
The members were given a copy of “Town of Franklin Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund Authorization to Establish Separate Administrative Expense Account” for review.  Previously it was discussed to set aside 10% of the trust to be used to pay for administrative costs such as advertising expenses.  Maxine is authorized to spend up to $5,000 per affordable unit for legal advertising and routine administrative expenses without prior authorization.  Maxine shall report to the members an account of expenditures.  Ten percent of future funds to the Trust shall be allocated into this account.  This vote will establish the account with the sum of $73,500 which is 10% of the account receipts to date of $735,000.
Motion by Speers to accept and sign the “Town of Franklin Municipal Affordable Housing Trust Fund Authorization to Establish Separate Administrative Expense Account” as prepared by Attorney Cerel establishing an expense account and authorizing Maxine to expend funds.  Second by Gagnon.

Vote: 
Judy Pfeffer
-
Absent

Susan Speers
-
yes


Chris Vericker -
Absent

Robert Gagnon -
yes

Maxine Kinhart -
yes


Jeff Nutting -

yes


Sandra Bouchard - 
Absent   (4 – 0 – 3)

Discussion of Buy down programs.   Discussion about what size of down payment should the trust provide and how much of the trust fund balance should be dedicated to this program.  Suggestions were between $300,000 and $500,000 of the balance.  The amount to be allowed for the grant was “up to $70,000 or $75,000”.  This figure would be based on the market value and how much of a grant would make the mortgage affordable to an income and asset qualified household.  Also discussed that it would be easier to qualify households and let them find a house to be approved by the trust.  Otherwise, the Chapter 30B procurement laws would apply.
Will schedule a follow-up meeting.

Submitted,

Maxine Kinhart

